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B SECTION
Connecting our communities

BRIEFS
Civil War ‘daughters’ to meet

The Daughters of the Union Veterans of the Civil War 
(DUVCW) will meet at 10 a.m. March 18 at the Smith House 
in Tuscola. A brunch will be served followed by a business 
meeting and program. Reservations are required. To make a 
reservation an to learn more about DUVCW, or to become a 
member, contact Elaine Bryant at 217-369-1537 by March 
15. To become a member, one must be a direct descendant of 
a Union Civil War veteran.

Weather forecast
Wednesday: Mostly cloudy, with a high near 46. East wind 

14 to 17 mph, with gusts as high as 25 mph.
Wednesday Night: Mostly cloudy, with a low around 32. 

East wind 14 to 16 mph, with gusts as high as 25 mph.
Thursday: Cloudy, with a high near 45.
Thursday Night: Rain likely, mainly after midnight. Cloudy, 

with a low around 36. Chance of precipitation is 70%.
Friday: A 50 percent chance of rain. Mostly cloudy, with a 

high near 49. Breezy.
Friday Night: A chance of rain and snow. Mostly cloudy, 

with a low around 30. Blustery.
Saturday: Partly sunny, with a high near 41.
Saturday Night: Mostly cloudy, with a low around 25.
Sunday: Partly sunny, with a high near 40.

CEO Class helps students start businesses
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CABOT TUSCOLA made a donation of diapers and wipes 
to the Douglas County Health Department (DCHD) for the 
WIC (Women, Infants, Children) and (FCM) Family Case 
Management programs.  The DCHD programs serve over 
300 low income families in Douglas County that need assis-
tance with diapers and wipes as well as clothing for all ages 
of children, car seats (all sizes new born to boosters), and 
feminine hygiene products. 

“We at Cabot are thankful for programs provided by the 
Douglas County Health Department,” the company said. 
“DCHD has an on-going need for items. Please consider 
helping DCHD with donations. At Cabot, we are committed 
to delivering contributions that make a positive difference 
in the local community. The donation helps with advancing 
Cabot’s sustainability pillars of Caring for Our People and 
Communities – Well-Being.” 

Shirley LeMay and Nancy Ayala presented the donation 
on behalf of Cabot. Pictured left to right are Macey Kuhring, 
RN, WIC Coordinator; Shirley LeMay and Nancy Ayala — 
Cabot; Stacy Shonkwiler, Director of Nursing; Erica Copsy, 
WIC Nurse; and Dielsy Garcia, WIC Intake. Submitted photo.

By Dominik Stallings
Students from Douglas 

and Coles County are learn-
ing things about business in 
one of the most direct ways 
possible, by starting a small 
business.

Business plans, market sur-
veys, mission statements, lo-
gos and even legal structures 
are all terms students learn 
in the Illini Prairie CEO Class. 
They learn these not just by 
sitting in a classroom lecture 
but also by going out and vis-

iting with businesses in the 
local area. 

Hannah Myers, one of the 
facilitators for the class, said, 
“We spend four weeks in each 
community. We are touring 
businesses and learning about 
them in the local economies. 
There is a lot of creativity and 
genius in our communities 
of high schools. What better 
way to get them to learn about 
this.”

The goal of the class is to 
start a small business. Stu-

dents choose what they want 
to do, create their business 
plans and learn about all the 
things that go on behind the 
scenes of businesses. Students 
have the freedom to do what 
they want, even if it means 
starting over from scratch on 
a different project. Myers said 
one student is even working 
on a non-profit business.

Mikayla Dunn, a Tuscola stu-
dent, is creating custom-made 
keychains for her small business 
named “ Charisma.” 

She works with clients and 
comes up with the designs 
for the keychains, then shows 
clients the proof and gets to 
work. The idea came to her af-
ter realizing how often she lost 
her keys.

“I thought it would be easi-
er to find my keys if they stood 
out a bit more,” said Dunn.

Before the keychains, Dunn 
wanted to start a whipped 
body butter and sugar scrubs 

See CEO on page 3

By Colleen Lehmann
DCHD public health liaison

With the COVID-19 emer-
gency declaration officially ex-
piring on May 11, many things 
we have taken for granted 

will come to an end at some 
point thereafter, including free 
COVID testing, vaccines, and 
treatment. In preparation for 

See DCHD on page 3


